
 
 
 
 
 
 
      EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

DECEMBER 2016 

FROM THE PRES-  
 Tis the season, cars are tucked 
all snug in their storage, while 
visons of clean dry salt free 
roads dance in our heads. Ok, 
enough song writing for me. 

Hopefully this finds you and yours 
all prepared for the coming 
holidays. Shopping all done, 
(mines not) meals all planed and 
you’re just coasting along. Let’s 
not forget those who might not be 
as fortunate as us. This club has 
given more of itself in the last 
seven years than I thought 
possible! Starting our charitable 
giving well before the normal 
folks do with what we gave from 

the proceeds of last Superfest. 
That donation helped a whole lot 
of kids have a great start to the 
school year and others find the 
shelter they were living in a 
little better place. We all should 
be proud of what we’ve 
accomplished! And, we didn’t stop 
there, many of us gave the gift of 
toys through our sponsor Lou 
LaRiche Chevrolet, to the kids 
with cancer program supported by 

them. And I know that a lot of us 
support other charities as well. I 
couldn’t be more honored to serve 
this great group of people. Thank 
you all for your support. 
  Now the hard work for next 
year’s Camaro Superfest starts. We 
need to select a charity and I’ve 
made several calls to have 

meetings with some local ones to 
see if they’re interested in 
helping us support their causes. 
By the next meeting, I will have 
the necessary information for us 
to finalize our choice. There has 
been a lot of great suggestions 
and the early leader in the 

clubhouse is the Miracle League of 
Plymouth. Scott and others have 
said they could support this and 
like the local factor of what they 
do. If you have any others that 
you would like to propose please, 
please, please, do so asap. Get 
them to me any way you can, write, 
call, come see me. Busy time for 
all I know but part of my job is 
to make it easy for us to choose. 
Our Superfest Chair, Barry, is 

hard at work trying to arrange 
several things for us to do and it 
promises to be another great 
success. 
  Wouldn’t be right not to tell 
everyone thanks for the smashing 
good time at the Christmas party. 
A packed barn and full 
participation of the gift 
exchange. Special thanks to those 
who brought appetizers and 
desserts. That’s what makes it a 

great meal. Past President Randy 
even came all the way from 
Missouri, though we did miss 
April, who had to stay and work. 
Everyone went home with something 
even if it wasn’t exactly what 
they wanted. 
    more on next page..... 
 

  

 



Our next meeting was finalized 
this last Wednesday with the fine 
people at Motor City Solutions and 

looks to be an exciting evening 
for all who want to attend. 
Remember, they are feeding and 
watering us, (did I say… free) so 
we need a count of those going by 
January 9th, 2017. Their address 
is 24331 Brest Rd. Taylor, MI 
48180 and food will be ready at 
6:00pm if you want to eat before 
the meeting at 7:00pm. Jeff and 
his crew will be there to answer 
any questions about the many 

services they provide. It will be 
a self-guided tour after the 
meeting and I assure you it will 
be interesting. There are bunches 
of hot rods and cars in various 
states of restoration including a 
special Camaro of one of our 
members on display. The annual 
elections will also be held at 
this meeting, think about serving 
the club in some capacity if you 
can. I will have everything ready 

so we can streamline the process 
and make it easy on our hosts as 
well. 
With that I wish everyone, MERRY 
CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 
Stay safe and enjoy. 
Snook OUT 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our NOVEMBER 
EMCC Birthdays!  
  Jim Szydlowski ...... Dec 7 
  Bonnie Szydlowski ... Dec 16 
  John Wrobel ......... Dec 21  
  Pamela Ross ......... Dec 31 
Hope all your birthdays are great! 
If we have missed your birthday, 

we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Barry!! 
 

EMCC WEBSITE UPDATE 

The EMCC website has been updated! 
Thanks to Mark Harpootlian for his 
efforts to get us up to date! 
Check it out – www.emcamaro.org 

EMCC DEC MEETING 

Our next regular meeting will on 

MONDAY, JANUARY 16, 2017.  
For THIS meeting only, dinner at 
6pm, meeting starts at 7pm!! 
The meeting will be at MOTOR CITY 
SOLUTIONS in Taylor. This is a 
hotrod shop and potential new 
club/CSF sponsor! They are located 
at 24331 Breast Rd  Taylor, MI  
48180. This is located a block 
west of Telegraph and 1/2 mile 
south of Goddard. MCS will be 
supplying a dinner, refreshments 

and a TOUR!!  You MUST RSVP for 
this meeting so they can have 
enough staff for us. RSVP to PAUL 
at my email or phone 734-718-2940, 
cut off is January 9th.  
ALL are welcome! See you there! 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.harpoweb.com/camarostuff/camar
os.asp    If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!  
 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have two new members for the 
past month. Please welcome  
Joanie Crowder/Tom Bridges and 
Sherry Payne! Membership is at 78 
members plus spouses. MEMBERSHIP 
DUES are DUE SOON!! January is the 
official renewal month for all 
EMCC members. Renewal is only 

$15.You can start paying anytime 
at an EMCC meeting or send your 
dues to ERNIE at EMCC DUES 34113 
Tonquish Trail, Westland, MI.  
48185 
Thanks for being an EMCC member!! 
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EMCC CHRISTMAS 
PARTY 

The day has come and gone... it 
was grand!! We’re very sorry that 
more of you could not attend! This 
is a great event and more should 
participate. THANKS to Kathy and 
Paul for hosting in the “garage” 
again!! What an excellent site for 
a club party! We did have 32 
attend, had a great dinner and the 
gift exchange was fun and 
entertaining as always! Thanks for 

attending!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For more pictures... go to- 
http://www.emcamaro.org/ChristmasP
arty2016.html 
 
 

AUTORAMA 2017! 
OK... we have done some asking and 
checking. So far... we have 2 
people willing to put their Camaro 
in the show – Brad and Rick! We 

really could use 1-2 more... but 
time is running out, as we need to 
get those applications in! If you 
need an application, Barry can 
email you one, or go to the 
Autorama website. We MUST send 
these in together... so please get 
an application, pictures and your 
check and get them to Barry by the 
first week in January. The 2017 
Autorama is February 24-26. 
Placing your Camaro in the show is 

voluntary. It does take time and 
some money, but if you have never 
done it, it’s a blast! We will 
also NEED EMCC club members to 
help “man” the booth!! We’ll try 
to get more posters to pass out... 
that was a hit last year!  
 
 

26th annual 
CAMARO SUPERFEST 2017 

June 30, July 1-2, 2017 
Riverside Park, Ypsilanti, MI, USA 

  Our dates are SET... June 30, 
July 1-2, 2017!! CSF-2017 is 
rolling!! Some of our activity 
plans are for a visit to the GM 
Heritage center and road track 
laps at the new M1 Concourse in 
Pontiac. A new Transformers movie 
will be released in time for CSF, 
so another “movie night” may also 

be planned!  
  Letters to past sponsors are in 
the process of being emailed and 
we hope they all return and we can 
add more! If you know of a 
business that might want to be a 
sponsor, please let BARRY know!  
  Our theme for 2017 will be the 
celebrating of the Camaro 50th 
year! While we are not the last 
event of the year to celebrate the 
50th, we’ll do it up BIG!!  

  We’re already working hard to 
get the CSF flyer and website 
updated by the end of January and 
hopefully start registrations by 
mid-February!  
Stay tuned... more announcements 
in the next month! CSF-2017 is in 
7 months!  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  EMCC 
 Karen Lewis  EMCC/WMCC 
 Doug Warren  WMCC 
 John Glister  WMCC 
 John VanOrsdal EMCC 

 Russ Sarns  EMCC 
 John Hancock       EMCC 
 Joan Turon  EMCC 
 Rich Worcester     EMCC 
 Dan Theriault      EMCC 
They are at peace with our Lord. 
 
 

        



CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
DEC 2016 - JAN 2017 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

 

EMCC Official events..... 
JAN 16 ... EMCC meeting at 7:30pm at 
Motor City Solutions, Taylor 
 

OTHER EVENTS- 
Dec 17-18.. last days for the WP 
  Chrysler Museum Auburn Hills 
DEC 25.. Merry Christmas!!! 

Jan 1... Happy New Year 2017!!  
Jan 14-15.. Detroit Swap Meet 
  Gibraltar Trd Center, Mt Clemens 
Jan 14-22.. NAIAS, Cobo Hall 
Jan 14-22.. Barret-Jackson, AZ 
Jan 22.. VMCCA Swap Meet, Jackson 
Jan 28-31.. Michigan Auto Show 
  Devos Place, Grand Rapids 
Jan 25.. WPC Swap Meet GL Region 
  Gibraltar Trd Center, Mt Clemens 
For more events, times, locations- 
subscribe to and check out 

Cruis'News Magazine!!  
  FUTURE EVENTS- 
Jan 16 – EMCC Meeting 
Feb 20 – EMCC meeting 
Feb 24-26 – Detroit Autorama 
 
 

NAIAS TICKETS 

If you are planning on attending 
the NAIAS in January, Barry will 
have some discount tickets 
available! These are only $10 each 

for an adult ticket, saving you $3 
per ticket! Let BARRY know if you 
want/need tickets BEFORE Jan 5th, 
as he has vacation time in January 
and will not have access to these 
tickets after this date.   
 
 

Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski734-718-2940 
   snookmack@gmail.com 
V Pres.- John Wrobel  734-748-8724 
   sunrisetwo@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-355-1117  mark@majormicro.com 
Member - Ernie Honke 734-728-2841  
   Ernie84Z@sbcglobal.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 
 

OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Events – Bob/Tonda Kraft 

     Bob.Kraft@Kroger.com 
Newslet’r-  Barry Hensel  
734-649-3056  Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Website- CSF-  Matt Hendrickson  
      hendricm@gmail.com     
         EMCC- Mark Harpootlian 
 248-355-1117  mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media – Pete Anderson 
    peteanderson13@gmail.com 
Camaro Superfest – Barry Hensel 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson  
   734-502-8802   

   kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members and 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are on the THIRD MONDAYS of each 
month and are held at various 
locations. Meeting locations are 
in our monthly newsletter and 
website. Meetings start at 7:30pm. 
The EMCC sponsor is Lou LaRiche 
Chevrolet, Plymouth, MI. 
Dues are only $20 per year with 
pro-ration at $5 per quarter. 
Membership renewals are $15 per 
year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.  
Club web site-   www.emcamaro.org 
Club Address-  
43642 Lotus DR   Canton, MI  48188 
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EMCC MEETING REPORT 
  The November meeting was great! 

We had a good crowd of close to 26 
attending, including newer members 
Reighly/Carol and Mark. We went 
over some By-Law changes and these 
were discussed, additions and 
approved! A copy will be sent to 
all members asap! CAMARO SUPERFEST 
2017 was discussed a bit... we 
still need to pick a charity and 
decide on if we will do 3 or 4 day 
event. Some activity plans have 
been started. We also discussed 

the Detroit Autorama and asked for 
members to volunteer to put their 
Camaro in the show. It’s a great 
place to promote EMCC and CSF!  
  The December meeting was VERY 
brief... and was held at the 
beginning of the Christmas Party 
on Dec 3rd. We gave Brad his CSF 
sponsorship award and again talked 
about choice of charity for CSF. 
Hope to see you at the NEXT EMCC 
meeting!!  

 

EMCC WEARABLES 

NEW NEWS... We can get Fall/Spring 
jackets for $110. Adding your name 
is an additional $5.  
TO ORDER- Payment is when you 
receive your item(s)! CALL or 
EMAIL BARRY to place an order!! 
OFFICIAL color charts ARE on the 
EMCC website.  
  EMCC Polo shirts- S-XL $30, XXL 
$32, XXL $34 many colors available  
  EMCC t-shirt- S-XL $19, XXL $20 
XXL $21 in royal blue color only  
  EMCC sweatshirt- S-XL $22, XXL 
$23, XXXL 25 in royal blue only  
  EMCC hats- $10  red, blue, black  
  EMCC windbreakers- still working 
on this – changes coming! 
  EMCC jackets- S-XL $80, XXL $85, 
XXXL $90 fleece lined, EMCC logo 
on back, colors are same as polo 
shirts. Two styles available- 

STYLE A- snap front with crew 
collar. STYLE B- zip front with 
folding collar. Add name on front 
$5 Add logo on front chest $10 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE Vice-Pres… 

  Hello to all members! I'm 

guessing you are doing your best 
to stay warm since we have so 
unceremoniously lost our warm 
weather. Oh well, we knew it 
wouldn't last. 
  We had a great time at the 
Christmas party hosted by the 
Denskis’, in their "barn". The 
food, the drink, and the company 
attending was great. Plus, we had 
hoot with the gift exchange.... 
not sure some of us came home with 

the gift we really wanted, but it 
was all in great fun and enjoyed 
by all. 
  For those of us that are 
thinking about Randy's Tour de 
Missouri in April, I just want to 
let you know that he told me that 
he's already started planning it.  
Remember, this time we will be 
able to tour the Clydesdale farm!  
That will be awesome. 
  Not much more to report this 

time around so stay warm and start 
thinking Spring... it's never too 
early!! 
  PUN OF THE MONTH: The butcher 
backed into the meat grinder and 
got a little behind in his work. 
  SSSEEYA at the next meeting in 
January. 
  John Wrobel, Vice President 
 

TOUR deMISSOURI  2017 

EMCC members have the chance to do 
another tour in the spring of 
2017! Randy is planning another 
Tour deMissouri for late April. 
Lodging will again be at the Drury 
Inn. More info soon!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

To ALL EMCC members, friends, 
families and supporters!!! 

 



EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 

EMCC members and friends. Email 
items to Barry.   
  WANTED - I attended my 1st ever 
Camaro Superfest this year and had 
just a wonderful time. We drove 
our original Hugger orange 70 RS 
Z28. Except for a few items, I'm 
trying to make the car as original 
as possible. I'm looking for an 
original set of exhaust manifolds 
with the following casting 
numbers. I realize this may be a 

crap shoot locating these, but 
thought you might know who might 
have these. 
Casting numbers: RH 3946826, 
replaced by 3986330 and LH 
3942527, replaced by 3989041 
Thanks, Brad Krause  248-798-7121   
Brad.krause52@gmail.com 
  FOR SALE - The two Camaro's are 
1989 RS (parts car) and a 1983 Z28 
T-top.  The Z28 T-tops, interior 
and front end parts have been 

stored in pole barn.  Body is in 
good shape but needs front floor 
boards.  The 89 was purchased for 
the motor, a Pontiac HO motor with 
5-speed trans has new clutch and 
pressure plate, throttle body 
motor with new headers and flow 
master exhaust, mallory ignition 
.03 overbore. The motor is on a 
engine stand also stored in pole 
barn. Hate to see the cars scraped 
looking to get them in the right 

hands. Have clear titles on both 
cars.  
George/Rosie Cook, Retired Persons 
H 734-753-9504    C 734-787-0494 
  WANTED: Please help me obtain 
two (2) front seatbelts and one 
(1) front grill cover for a 1974 
Camaro?  Very much appreciate your 
assistance with this.  Best 
regards, Ali Daniel 248-234-3556 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW LOOK FOR NHRA 
PRO STOCK CAMARO SS 
INDIANAPOLIS – The Gen Six 
Chevrolet Pro Stock Camaro SS 
makes its public debut at the 
Performance Racing Industry trade 
show in Indianapolis on Thursday, 
Dec. 8. The new model builds on 
the success of the championship-
winning fifth-generation-based 
race car. It’s more athletic-
looking and aerodynamically 
optimized bodywork draws its 

styling from the Gen Six Chevrolet 
Camaro SS. 
  “Our goal was to minimize 
aerodynamic drag within the NHRA 
guidelines and incorporate as many 
design cues from the production 
car,” said John Mack, Chevrolet 
Camaro exterior design manager. 
“The result is a sleeker and more 
aerodynamic Camaro SS.” The new 
race car makes its competition 
debut this February in Pomona, 

Calif., at the kickoff event for 
the 2017 NHRA Mello Yellow Drag 
Racing Series. 
  Chevrolet Pro Stock Camaro 
drivers won 23 of 24 events in the 
2016 NHRA Mello Yello Drag Racing 
Series. Jason Line won eight 
events, capturing his third world 
title — and the third straight 
championship for Chevrolet. 
Runner-up Greg Anderson won eight 
events in a Camaro SS race car. 

  Track testing with the 2017 Pro 
Stock Camaro SS begins later this 
month. In addition to the new Pro 
Stock Camaro SS, Chevrolet’s 2017 
COPO program offers specialty race 
cars designed for NHRA’s Stock 
Eliminator classes, and earlier 
this fall Chevrolet announced a 
drag racing development program 
for production-based Camaro models 
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EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Gardner-Westcott, International Paint 
Stripping, Advertising Accents, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, National Parts Depot, Cuda 
Automotive, CamaroZ28.com, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, CamaroNews.com, ACS Composites, 
Cruis'News Magazine,  Ecklers All-Gen Camaro Parts,  Motor City Hi-Performance, BAK Technologies, Inc., 
Cruisin Classics Agency, Haggerty Insurance, Novigo Products, SLP – Street Legal Performance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  
 


